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Belrose, 2085 
2 September 2022 

 
The Chairperson, 
Northern Beaches Local Planning Panel, 
Northern Beaches Council, 
PO Box 1336, 
Dee Why, 2099 
 
 
Dear sir/madam, 
 
Re: Northern Beaches Local Planning Panel (NBLPP) Meeting 7 September 2022 
 

ITEM 4.1  DA2021/1039 - 16 WYATT AVENUE, BELROSE - DEMOLITION WORKS AND THE 
CONSTRUCTION OF A BOARDING HOUSE DEVELOPMENT  

and 

ITEM 4.2  MOD2021/0996 - 14 WYATT AVENUE, BELROSE - MODIFICATION OF DEVELOPMENT 
CONSENT DA2018/0401 GRANTED FOR THE ERECTION OF A PART TWO AND PART 
THREE STOREY BOARDING HOUSE.  

 

I am writing to you  as the Managing Director of the 
applicant, Northern Beaches Essential Services Accommodation Pty Ltd. The above DA and Mod are 
currently before the Land and Environment Court  

 
 

  
 

. 

This communication is in response to the letter that I received from Northern Beaches Council about 
the Local Planning Panel Meeting to be held on 7 September 2022, and the agenda that has been 
published for the meeting. This letter provides essential information that has not been provided to 
the Local Planning Panel, and addresses issues of inaccurate or misleading information in the 
documents you have been provided. 

The DA for the Boarding House at 14 Wyatt Ave Belrose was approved by the Land and Environment 
Court on 20 January 2021. Common ground was established through that DA process. The team who 
has been involved with the preparation of documents for the DA’s has utilised the lessons learned 
from the DA at 14 Wyatt Ave Belrose to fine tune the DA for 16 Wyatt Ave Belrose. We have 
amended plans several times and provided further information based on comments by Council staff, 
the Design & Sustainability Panel, Council’s Contentions and comments made at the section 34 
conference. 

We worked with Council’s Assessing Officer (Adam Mitchell/Adam Susko), from the pre DA meeting 
for 14 Wyatt Ave Belrose though to the current DA for 16 Wyatt Ave. We have always sought for our 
DA submission to take into consideration the suggestions of Council staff and consultants. The DA 
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for 16 Wyatt Ave has been assessed by Council using two different consultant Planners, with the first 
(Deborah Laidlaw) acting for Council up to and including the section 34 conference and the second 
(Steven Layman) acting for Council since then.  

For clarity the issues I raise below show quotes from Council documents in italic. 

Below addresses issues from the letter I received from Council dated 31 August 2022. 

Site Inspections 
The Panel members will undertake a site inspection prior to the meeting in their own time 
and will view the site from the public domain only. 

 
The DA for the Boarding house at 16 Wyatt Ave proposes both an upper and lower building. The 
lower building location cannot be seen from the public domain. I invite members of the NBLPP to 
carry out a site inspection which involves walking onto the sites at 14 and 16 Wyatt Ave to properly 
assess the suitability of the site. This site inspection can be arranged by ringing me on  
 

Submissions to the Panel 
Please note the panel members have been provided with your written submissions and all 
documentation lodged in relation to this application. 

 
The above statement appears incorrect as the agenda does not contain all documentation lodged in 
relation to this application. There are many additional reports and documents that have been 
provided and most are accessible on Council’s website, but there are also documents that have not 
been provided and are not on Council’s website. I have provided the following extra information 
which is not in the agenda and is not on Council’s website: 
 
Appendix A: Letter which I sent to Council in response to the Design & Sustainability Panel 
comments for 16 Wyatt Ave Belrose. 
 
Below addresses issues in the NBLPP Agenda for 16 Wyatt Ave: 
 
Page 7 – Bullet 1: The lower building’s exceedance of the maximum 8.5 metre building height 
development standard of the C8 Belrose North Locality of the Warringah Local Environmental Plan 
2000. 
 
The lower building does not exceed the maximum 8.5 metre building height. Appendix B contains a 
letter and drawing from Platform Architects attesting to this fact.  
 
Page 7 – Bullet 3: Non-compliance with the front setback control of the C8 Belrose North Locality of 
the Warringah Local Environmental Plan 2000, with the encroachment of the bin storage room. 
 
The original DA plans for the Boarding House for 14 Wyatt Ave Belrose had the waste management 
area located under the building. Council’s Waste referral response requested the waste 
management area be moved to the area in the front setback. The DA for the boarding house was 
subsequently approved on this basis. We have followed exactly the same design concept for the 
boarding house at 16 Wyatt Ave.  
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Page 7 – Bullet 5: The proximity of the lower building and the bin storage room within the rear 
portion of the site not providing an adequate landscape transition to the bushland. 
 
The original DA plans for the Boarding House for 16 Wyatt Ave Belrose had the waste management 
area for the lower building located under the lower building. Council’s Waste Referral response 
dated 04/03/2022 states: 
 

Access for Councils' waste collection vehicles could be provided within the property with bins 
being serviced from an agreed location in the vicinity of the "fire truck turning bay". Garbage, 
recycling and vegetation would be collected from the agreed location. 

 
The plans were subsequently amended in response to the above request and liaison with Council’s 
waste engineer to be in the current location. 
 
Page 7 – Bullet 7: Non-compliance with the rear setback at Clause 63A (Rear building setback) of the 
Warringah Local Environmental Plan 2000. The bin storage room for the lower building encroaches 
into the required 10 metre rear building setback. 
 
I repeat the information provided above at Page 7 – Bullet 5. 
 
Page 8 - ASSESSMENT INTRODUCTION – Bullet 2: A site inspection was conducted and consideration 
has been given to the impacts of the development upon the subject site and adjoining, surrounding 
and nearby properties; 
 
The Development Assessment author (Steven Layman) has not to my knowledge carried out a site 
inspection. This observation is based on the fact that we as the owners and residents of the property 
have not ever been asked for permission to access the property by Steven Layman. 
 
Page 10: Upper boarding house building: A new crossing and driveway run down the eastern edge of 
the site. 
 
It is not a new crossing and driveway, it is an existing driveway and crossing, which is being widened. 
 
Page 14: The fact that the northward slope of the site necessitates a particularly intrusive and 
inefficient driveway arrangement wherein the driveway runs the full length of the southern building, 
occupying space that could otherwise be used for landscaping. 
 
The proposed driveway is located where the current driveway is plus extending further to the North, 
largely where the house currently sits which will be next to the proposed southern building. 
 
Page 15: The lower building includes an exceedance of the maximum 8.5 metre building height, 
which is not supported. No justification for this variation has been provided. 
 
I repeat the information provided above at Page 7 – Bullet 1. 
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Page 17 Internal Referrals: Design and Sustainability Advisory Panel  
 
These comments are based on the initial design not the design being assessed by the NBLPP. As 
such, these comments are not in the relevant section of the Development Assessment report that 
references original plans, an error that risks misleading the NBLPP in the assessment of the correct 
plans. 
  
The driveway that is referred to in the comments has now been removed, and access is now 
provided through 14 Wyatt Ave. Other issues raised by the panel have been addressed in the current 
design. Please refer to Appendix A for the letter which addresses these issues. 
 
Page 19: Roads and Assets – Not Supported.  
 
This is an assessment of original plans undertaken on 03/08/2021. A response to the updated plans 
has not been provided. Again, this prior assessment is in the wrong section of the report. 
 
Page 21: This was based on a detailed translation methodology that was applied to all land within 
the former Warringah LGA.  
 
Other relevant information is: 
 

 Warringah Council’s Non-Urban Land Study recommended 16 Wyatt Ave be released as 
residential land the same as the southern side of Wyatt Ave.  

 Subsequent to the Minister deferring than land from LEP 2011, Council lodged a Planning 
Proposal through the Gateway process which proposed zoning the subject land as R5 – Large 
Lot Residential. This Planning Proposal was later withdrawn by Council. 

 
Page 23: The waste management system relies on the inclusion of a building for holding purposes 
within the front setback, contrary to the front setback standards under the C8 Belrose North Locality 
statement. Combined with the hardscape proposed, the built form presents as monolithic and 
relentless incorporating two buildings of 50 metre to 60 metre length with repetitive fenestration and 
façade treatment and a dominant driveway hard-scape. 
 
I repeat the information provided above at Page 7 – Bullet 3. 
 
Page 24: With 53 rooms all able to accommodate two boarders and two (2) single rooms, a total of 
108 boarders, the proposal is over four times the intensity of use of the maximum scale of boarding 
house development permitted on the R2 zoned land opposite and over double the intensity of use of 
the approved boarding house on 14 Wyatt Avenue. 

This statement is misleading. The following facts are relevant to the proposed intensity of use: 
 

 This DA originally proposed 62 boarding rooms (inclusive of a manager’s room) on 9,345m^2 
of land. This equates to 151 m^2 per room. We have now reduced the number of rooms to 
55. This equates to 170 m^2 of land per room. 

 14 Wyatt Ave Belrose, next to the site of this DA, and with the same zoning of land, had a 
Boarding house approved with 25 rooms (including a manager’s room) on 2,298 m^2 of land 
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(DA2018/0401). This equates to 91.92 m^2 of land per room. This DA enjoyed the 
recommendation from Northern Beaches Council’s assessing officer for approval and was 
approved by the Land and Environment Court. 

 The R2 land opposite would limit any boarding house to 12 rooms on 600m^2. This equates 
to 50m^2 per room. 

 
In summary the proposed Boarding house at 16 Wyatt Ave proposes an intensity of use that is less 
than one third the intensity of use of the maximum scale of boarding house development permitted 
on the R2 zoned land opposite. 
 
Page 24: Council has identified this land area as 'Future MRA investigation area', and will work with 
the Greater Sydney Commission to assess its suitability for inclusion in the MRA when the Greater 
Sydney Region Plan is reviewed. 
Using the precautionary principle, Council will apply the principles and actions in this priority to these 
lands until that review is complete. 
 
In Telstra Corporation Limited v Hornsby Shire Council [2006] NSWLEC 133, the Chief Judge of the 
NSW Land and Environment Court, Justice Preston, has given a detailed consideration of the 
principles of ecologically sustainable development ("ESD") and, in particular, the precautionary 
principle. It can be summarised as not to be used to inappropriately stop development. 
 
The recently released Northern Beaches Environment/Conservation Zones Review does not show 
the subject land to have high ecological value.  
 
The Department of Planning and Environment Biodiversity values map shows the subject land 
contains no high biodiversity areas (See below map). 
 

 
 
The land at 16 Wyatt Ave meets the definition of an “accessible area” under the Housing SEPP 
implying it is a suitable location for a Boarding house in the Greater Sydney Region (Refer to Clause 
23(2)(a) of the Housing SEPP). 
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Page 25: Rear Setback Area, Free except fence and driveway. The bin storage room encroaches on 
the rear setback area. 
 
I repeat the information provided above at Page 7 – Bullet 7. 
 
Page 31 and Page 32: Whilst the proposed lower building maintains compliance with the minimum 10 
metre numerical requirement (43 metre setback provided), the location of the bin storage room 
within this setback and the fact that it is located less than 10 metres from the rear property 
boundary, results in a non-compliance with this requirement. 
 
I repeat the information provided above at Page 7 – Bullet 7. 
 
Page 35: Pursuant to Section 4.15(1)(a)(i) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, 
the proposed development is non-compliant with the 50% bushland setting control of the C8 Belrose 
North Locality of the Warringah Local Environmental Plan 2000. 
 
This is incorrect. The bushland setting is 64% as shown on the plans, which is compliant and exceeds 
a 50% bushland setting control. The table on page 26 of the agenda shows the correct information: 

 
 
Page 35: 7. Pursuant to Section 4.15(1)(a)(i) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, 
the proposed development is inconsistent with Clause 56 (Retaining distinctive environmental 
features on the site) of the Warringah Local Environmental Plan 2000. The extent of earthworks 
required across the site, particularly to facilitate the proposed aboveground on-site detention basin 
significantly alters the existing landform of the site. There is an existing rock outcrop in proximity to 
the proposed basin and insufficient information has been provided to determine the likely impacts of 
the construction and use of the on-site detention basin on this feature. The location of the basin and 
proposed bin storage room within the rear portion of the site also limits the ability to plant 
vegetation in these areas, which diminishes the transition of the built form with the adjoining 
bushland to the north. 
 
As can be seen on drawing A0.01 of the master plans, the OSD basin does not interfere with the rock 
outcrop. 
 
Page 44 to 48: Design + Sustainability Advisory Panel Meeting Report – Date 07 October 2021 
 
Again, it is important to point out that this report was based on the initial plans, not the plans 
currently before the Local Planning Panel. The offending part of the driveway referred to in this 
report has been removed and many of the issues raised in this report have been addressed by the 
amended plans. Appendix A contains a letter that addresses the issues raised by the Design & 
Sustainability Advisory Panel. 
 
I repeat the information provided above at Page 7 – Bullet 7. 
 





















2/40 East Esplanade, Manly. 2095. 02 8385 9759. Nominated architect: Bridie Gough. 8280 

16 Wyatt Avenue, Belrose. 
DA2021/1039 

01.09.2022 

Attn: Steven Layman 

This letter is to clarify Councils commentary in their recommendation to the Northern Beaches 
Planning Panel around the overall height of the lower building of the subject Development 
Application. We attached to this letter, a mark up of the lower building roof plan, overlaid onto 
the site survey which clearly demonstrates the maximum ridge R.L. in comparison to the existing 
contour levels. 
This confirms the building sits below the 8.5m Height Control.  

Yours sincerely, 

Bridie Gough 
Director. Nominated Architect 8280. 






